From: Lorna Randall

Sent: 19 November 2018 10:11

To: yarpolegroup < yarpolegroup@gmail.com >

Cc: Sebastian Bowen < wlsb@me.com >;

Subject: RE: Lucton Speed Limit Order

Dear Emma

Thank you for your response and comments

Kind regards

Lorna

From: yarpolegroup < <u>yarpolegroup@gmail.com</u>>

Sent: 19 November 2018 09:19

To: Lorna Randall < Lorna@adltraffic.co.uk >

Cc: Sebastian Bowen < wlsb@me.com >;

Subject: Lucton Speed Limit Order

Dear Lorna

Yarpole Group Parish Council met on the 6th November and discussed the Speed Limit TRO for Stocking Lane, Lucton. The Parish Council agreed they wholeheartedly supported the order, but feel aggrieved that Herefordshire Council have not taken notice of the community's desire for a reduction in the speed limit on the B4362 by Lucton School and the turning into Lucton village. A 50mph speed limit next to the school (which operates on **both** sides of the road) and by the turning into Lucton, is unsafe and inappropriate, and the Parish council reiterates that it has included money in the reserves plan to support traffic calming measures in Lucton, which the Herefordshire Council traffic report suggests would be required in order to support any reduction in the speed limit on the B4362.

Best wishes.

Emma Lewis Clerk Yarpole Group Parish Council 01568 708694 From: Lorna Randall

Sent: 05 November 2018 07:56

To: Richard Brown < <u>r.brown@luctonschool.org</u>>

Subject: RE: Notice of Proposal: Stocking Lane, Lucton 30 mph Speed Limit Order

Thank you Richard

From: Richard Brown [mailto:r.brown@luctonschool.org]

Sent: 01 November 2018 09:13

To: Lorna Randall < Lorna@adltraffic.co.uk>

Subject: RE: Notice of Proposal: Stocking Lane, Lucton 30 mph Speed Limit Order

Hi, good morning;

Lorna;

Many thanks for letting us know. I will pass on to the Head and Bursar to see if they have any comment, but this is good news.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.

Rich Brown MInstRE GCGI EngTech **Operations Manager**



Lucton School Herefordshire HR6 9PN

Tel: 01568 782000 www.luctonschool.org



Lucton Pierrepont School Educational Trust - Registered Charity No. 518076. Company No. 2059659.



Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

From: Lorna Randall [mailto:Lorna@adltraffic.co.uk]

Sent: 30 October 2018 11:58

To: Richard Brown

Subject: FW: Notice of Proposal: Stocking Lane, Lucton 30 mph Speed Limit Order

Dear Richard

Good morning.

Please see attached the Statutory Consultation documentation relating to the Speed Limit TRO on Stocking Lane, Lucton. The documents will be made available on Council's website under "Proposed Traffic Regulation Order" section from 1st November 2018 and the site notices will also be erected on the same day.

The Notice will also be published in the Hereford Times newspaper on Thursday 1st November 2018, with a consultation closing date of 30th November 2018.

I look forward to you formal comments.

Please let me know if you need any clarification. Thank you.

Lorna Randall-Jones MSc MCIHT MCILT Director

ADL Traffic and Highways Engineering LtdADL House, Oaklands Business Park, Armstrong Way, Yate, Bristol BS37 5NA

T 0145 4332100 lorna@adltraffic.co.uk :: www.adltraffic.co.uk

From: Connolly, Ian < ian.connolly@westmercia.pnn.police.uk>

Sent: 31 October 2018 09:43

To: Lorna Randall < Lorna@adltraffic.co.uk >

Subject: RE: Notice of Proposal: Stocking Lane, Lucton 30 mph Speed Limit Order

Dear Lorna.

Thank you for the details on this consultation.

I can confirm I have no objection to what is proposed and my comments sent to Amol in my letter dated 26th April 2018 (copy attached) remain unchanged.

Kind regards

Ian Connolly
Traffic Management Advisor
Warwickshire Police & West Mercia Police
Safer Roads Team
Tel: 01432 347299

Mob: 07977 267798

From: Lorna Randall [mailto:Lorna@adltraffic.co.uk]

Sent: 30 October 2018 09:31

To: Connolly, Ian < ian.connolly@westmercia.pnn.police.uk>; c.rampley@rha.uk.net;

ftatraffic@fta.co.uk

Subject: FW: Notice of Proposal: Stocking Lane, Lucton 30 mph Speed Limit Order

Dear All

Good morning.

Please see attached the Statutory Consultation documentation relating to the Speed Limit TRO on Stocking Lane, Lucton. The documents will be made available on Council's website under "Proposed Traffic Regulation Order" section from 1st November 2018 and the site notices will also be erected on the same day.

The Notice will also be published in the Hereford Times newspaper on Thursday 1st November 2018, with a consultation closing date of 30th November 2018.

I look forward to you formal comments.

Please let me know if you need any clarification. Thank you.

Lorna Randall-Jones MSc MCIHT MCILT

Director

ADL Traffic and Highways Engineering Ltd
ADL House, Oaklands Business Park, Armstrong Way, Yate, Bristol BS37 5NA

T 0145 4332100 lorna@adltraffic.co.uk :: www.adltraffic.co.uk

----Original Message-----From: Lorna Randall

Sent: 19 November 2018 12:28

To: Sebastian Bowen < wlsb@me.com >

Cc: Barry Durkin < bdurkin@herefordshire.gov.uk >; Emma Lewis < yarpolegroup@gmail.com >

Subject: RE: Lucton speed limits.

Dear CllrBowen

Thank you for your response which has been forwarded to officers of the Council and I will discuss with them at my meeting with them next week

Kind regards

Lorna

----Original Message-----

From: Sebastian Bowen < wlsb@me.com>

Sent: 19 November 2018 11:59

To: Lorna Randall < Lorna@adltraffic.co.uk >

Cc: Barry Durkin < bdurkin@herefordshire.gov.uk >; Emma Lewis < yarpolegroup@gmail.com >

Subject: Lucton speed limits.

Dear Lorna,

Thank you for your reminder re response to the speed limit consultation at Lucton. . My views remain the same as when we first discussed these matters. I am content with the proposed 30mph speed limit on the side road but extremely concerned that you do not appear to have taken into account the views of the Parish Council or myself regarding the speed limit going past the main gate of Lucton School and on down to the entrance of Lucton village. This road is the B4362. It seems bizarre to me that it is becoming standard practice to impose 20mph speed limits outside almost every school but it seems you are happy to have a 50mph limit outside Lucton School main entrance. This a very busy entrance at least twice a day and there is the complication of horse and pedestrian traffic across the B4362 from the riding school to the main school and the side lane.

The exit from Lucton village is very difficult and dangerous, as the exit from School Lane (opposite the village exit and entrance). This lane is used by horse boxes and large timber wagons, both very slow and finding it dangerous to exit on to the main road. There have been fatalities at this spot, let alone any number of damage incidents, let alone the sheer terror factor when exiting these lanes. I hope Common Sense will prevail and you will reduce the speed limit down to at least 40mph. If you do not do so you may well feel responsible when further accidents occur. If we do not get this sensible reduction in the speed limit, I can assure you that both I and the Parish Council will continue to campaign for a safer and more realistic speed limit.

I look forward to good news from your department.

Yours sincerely,

Cllr. Sebastian Bowen